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Treasurer’s Report: Green
e Payments have been made for 2019/2020 meeting attendance

Secretary: Brown
e Approved January Minutes

Classified Vice President: Fuller
e Grievance denied, employee has returned to work
e Concerns about recent cuts, layoffs and changes to insurance
e Concern about possibility of administrator replacing a union member position and
member being cut
e Concerns being referred to OEA representative

Certified Vice President: Thomas
e Following up on Old Business to see if United Way Success After Six pay adjustments
have been made

Uniserv: Sura
e Nothing new at this time

Cafeteria:
e Nothing new at this time

Custodial:
e Concern over a position being changed to 4 hours
e Custodial staff waiting to receive masks and hand sanitizer before students begin athletic
practice in buildings. Will check with Tony on the status of the order
e Question raised on the minimum requirements for working conditions (regarding masks,
sanitizer, etc)

Transportation:
e Concerns previously mentioned regarding layoffs
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Secretaries/Aides/IA’s:
o Still waiting on finalization of pay adjustments

PK-6:
e Concern about communication to staff during the COVID-19 closure including not
receiving Robo calls
Concern about not replacing kindergarten teacher and school nurse after retirements
Technology during closure has been a concern, if this continues in the Fall, PK-1 for
certain would be in need of more Chromebooks

Guy Jr. High 7:
e Nothing new to report at this time

LHS:
e Nothing new to report at this time

Old Business:
e Digital copy of contract has been provided by OEA and loaded onto LASE website
e Well-Fare fund needs to submit in the next few weeks, still waiting on receipts from some
of the eligible members
e Dental plan still a concern

New Business:
e Information shared about OEA matching funds grant, committees to be formed to

organize use of funds in various categories. Reps from OEA spoke
e Thank you to David Sewell and Marla Dull for all the work on the grant application

Reminder: When meeting with an administrator,
Always have a LASE member with you!

Next Board Meeting:, June 29, 5:30
Check for postings on the Web! https://lase.ohea.us

Next LASE Executive Meeting: August 19, 10:00am (Zoom)
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